TOWN OF STOW Lower Village Sub-Committee

Minutes of the May 11, 2011, Lower Village Sub-Committee Meeting.

Present: Members: Don McPherson, Phil Moseley, Barbara Sipler, Brian Martinson and

Karen Kelleher

Absent: Russ Willis and Lori Clark

Also Present: Valerie from the Beacon Villager

The Meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.

Final Report

Don McPherson moved to approve the final Lower Village Report, as amended. The motion was seconded by Barbara Sipler and carried by a unanimous vote of five members present (Don McPherson, Phil Moseley, Barbara Sipler, Brian Martinson and Karen Kelleher).

Final Report

The final report will be presented to the Planning Board on June 7, 2011 and then, if adopted by the Planning Board, the final report will be distributed to Boards and Committees.

Phil Moseley agreed to follow through on purchase of the granite post and wood rail fence for the South side of Great Road.

Phil and Barbara will follow through on the gateway sign.

Karen Kelleher will update the Planning Board Handbook to include reference to the Lower Village Report.

Members are thankful to the many citizens, business owners, organizations, town officials and consultants who participated in this planning effort and agreed that they should be recognized in the report.

Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, Karen Kelleher, Member